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Matthew Geelen, Chief of Police

Consideration

Considerations

Consider Approval To Surplus The Totaled 2023 Ford Police 
Explorer (Vehicle# 231) In The Amount Of $43,818.54, and 
Corresponding Budget Amendment #22

On January 10, 2025, a 2023 Police Explorer, identified as Vehicle# 231, was involved in a collision 
where a motor vehicle struck the front of Vehicle #231 in the snow/ice.  This collision was investigated by 
the NC Highway Patrol, and Vehicle #231 was found not to be contributing to the collision.

Since that time, our insurance company has been dealing with the other parties insurance, and determined 
this vehicle is a total loss. Selective Insurance initially offered the Town $28,989, and staff have worked 
with the adjusters to reach the final price of $43,818.54 for the vehicle with the lights, and equipment 
installed.  The estimated damages to Vehicle #231 is being reported as $19,559.98.

Staff have prepared budget amendment #22 to receive the funds, and reallocate the funds for a new vehicle 
purchase.


